
TEXAS SOCIETY SONS OF THE AMERICAN REVOLUTION 
MCKINNEY CHAPTER # 63 
MCKINNEY, TEXAS 
April 28, 2008 Board Meeting Minutes 
 
A meeting of the McKinney Chapter of the Texas SAR Board was conducted on April 28. 2008 at 
7:30 P. M. at the home of Vice-President Pete McLellan.  The meeting was called to order by 
President Milton Lentz.  The following board members were present:  President Milton 
Lentz, Vice-President Pete McLellan, Secretary-Treasurer Billy Thompson, Registrar William 
Walker, Chaplain Don Sielert, & Sergeant-At-Arms Gary Coats. 
 
A discussion concerning the May 2008 meeting was conducted.  A SAR/DAR flag retirement 
program will be conducted from 2:00 P. M. to 5:00 P. M. on May 17, 2008.  The ceremony will 
be held at the Town Lake Park in McKinney, Texas.  The meal will be a hamburger/hot dog 
cook out.  The McKinney DAR Chapter will be invited to take part in the ceremony.  The Allen 
DAR Chapter has committed to taking part in the ceremony as they have a number of old flags 
that needs to be retired. 
 
Compatriot Willie Walker will be in charge of putting together the program agenda. 
 
Compatriot Pete McLellan will be responsible for the purchase of all food items necessary for 
the event. 
 
The Steak Kountry will be notified of the change in the regular May 2008 meeting. 
 
Future programs were discussed and the following programs were suggested. 
 
June 2008 – Joe Jaynes, Collin County Commissioner. 
September 2008 – Meet the Troops as a special project and the regular monthly program will 
be conducted by law enforcement personnel. 
October 2008 – Texas Fallen Soldiers 
November 2008 – SAR/DAR combination meeting. 
December 2008 – 2009 Officers Election. 

 
A discussion was conducted by President Milton Lentz on the following items: 

 
How we could increase our membership. 
How we can get more of our present members to attend the monthly meetings. 
The possibility of securing another place to meet. 
Making contact with some of the discount stores to see if they can give us a discount or make a 
contribution towards the purchase of personal supplies for veterans at the VA North Texas 
Health Care Center. 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 P. M. 
 




